



Parent Newsletter

Autumn Term I – Wednesday 10th September 2025

Welcome back to the new school year and a warm welcome to all the new members of the Mayfield community.

The children have all settled in really well and it has been lovely to see them transition to their new classes in such a positive way. Children are completing start of year assessments as well as enjoying a range of learning across the half termly topics. Year 3 are on the first school trip of the year, visiting Queen's College to find out about the college and the library in particular. This usually involves a look at Queen Mary I's bible.

A reminder that all children should be wearing school uniform. Please save the colourful and branded outfits for the weekend.

We look forward to working with you over this year.

Sarah Stepney

Club Timetable

The club timetable is updated for the new term with most clubs having started already. The timetable can be viewed on the school website at

https://mayfieldcambridge.org/?page_id=997

A reminder that the morning sports clubs are free. Please follow the link or the QR code below to register your child. **These clubs have started already**. You will not receive an email unless the club is full.

https://forms.office.com/e/xi6PifTykn



MHST Online Self-Referrals

As of the 1st September 2025 the Mental Health Support Team will officially be launching online self-referrals.

The poster attached to the covering email includes a QR code and website address which takes you to information about our service and the self-referrals. It also signposts to YOUnited for those not covered by an MHST school.

Referrals made to MHST from 1st September 2025 should be made using this online form, and we will no longer accept the former word doc/PDF Referral form via email.

https://cambspborochildrenshealth.nhs.uk/MHST-referral

Spare Socks for Reception

Reception are in need of spare pairs of socks for emergency use. Please give any donations to Miss Roberts or Miss Joyce at drop off or pick up.

School Grounds

The school grounds are open after school for the use of pupils and their families.

In order that the security of the school is not affected and that everyone can enjoy the grounds the governors have imposed the following rules:

- All children should be with a parent/carer. No unattended children will be allowed. Please make sure your child is aware of who is looking after them if you are not there.
- Children using the grounds and play equipment are the responsibility of their parent/carer and do so at their own risk.
- No littering please take your rubbish home or use the bins provided.
- No smoking this includes the car park
- No anti-social behaviour will be tolerated. Any incidents of anti-social behaviour should be reported to the school.
- Regular school rules apply eg do not let your children climb onto the playhouse roof or climb trees.
- Please respect that teachers are still working until 6pm and need not to be disturbed.

These rules are in place for the health, safety and welfare of everyone, and those not adhering will be asked to leave.

Dinner Money Amounts

Prices for school dinner this half term are:

Per Day £2.70 Per Week £13.50 Per Half Term £102.60

Please email any queries to skhan@mayfield.cambs.sch.uk

E-Safety

Each week we will attach a poster about a different e-safety subject to the cover email. This week is Conspiracy Theories.

Update from the PTA



We hope you all had a lovely summer break and the return to (or start of) school has been plain sailing. It was great to see so many of you at our little 'welcome back' gettogether last Friday!

We're busy planning a full term of fun events and fundraisers, as well as ironing out a few All Aboard details to update you on - watch this space for more info coming soon!

Want to see what we got up to and what we funded last year? Check out the News section at fundmayfield.com/news

Want to get involved this year? Drop us a line at contact@fundmayfield.com - we'd love to hear from you!

Quick links:

Website: fundmayfield.com
Email: contact@fundmayfield.com

All Aboard campaign: fundmayfield.com/Home

Dates for the Diary	
Meet the Teacher evening	Thursday 25 th September
School Photos	Friday 17th October